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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

LABOR, OPERATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  2
DATE:  July 27, 2004
PROPOSED NO:  2004-0142
PREPARED BY:  David Randall
SUBJECT: A MOTION confirming the executive’s appointment of Judge LeRoy McCullough who resides in Council District Nine to the King County library system board of trustees.

BACKGROUND:

The King County library system is the third largest circulation library in the United States serving about one million King County residents.  Over 16 million library items circulated in 2003.  Funding for the system is provided from property tax of unincorporated areas of the county and through contracts with cities and towns for the provision of library services.  
The library system is governed by the board of trustees in accordance with state law (RCW 27.12).  The board hires and holds accountable the library system’s director.  The board is also responsible for the library system’s annual and long-term budget.  There are five members of the board, appointed for five-year terms, with no trustee serving more than two consecutive terms.  Trustees are appointed by the executive and confirmed by the Council.  This is consistent with state law regarding appointment of library trustees (RCW 27.12.190).  Board members are selected to seek geographic representation for the various areas served, although there is no specific requirement to do so.

APPOINTEE:

The executive has forwarded for Council consideration and approval the appointment of Judge LeRoy McCullough to the King County Library System Board of Trustees.  Judge McCullough resides in Council District Nine and is a King County Superior Court judge in the Juvenile Division.  If confirmed by the Council, his five-year term would end in January 2009.                   

ATTENDING:

Judge LeRoy McCullough, appointee to the King County Library System Board of Trustees

Bill Ptacek, Staff Liaison

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Motion 2004-0142, with attachments
2. Transmittal letter dated March 8, 2004
Pursuant to K.C.C. 3.04.110, which allows for confidentiality, the required Financial Disclosure Statement has been distributed to Council members only.
